MINUTES OF DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AND TALYBONT COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE, DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AT  7.30 P.M. ON  4.6.24
6.1  APOLOGIES
Cllrs. Edward Williams, Beth Bailey, Denise Stone, Evan Owen.
6.2  PRESENT
Cllr. Steffan Chambers (Chairman), Nia Rees (Vice Chairman), Sion Ifor Williams, Sian Edwards, John Ceri Evans, Jennifer Yuill, Edward Griffiths, William Hooban, and Eryl Jones Williams (Gwynedd Council).
6.3  CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENT
There were no announcements to make
6.4  MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on May 7th 2024 were found to be correct. 
6.5  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
There were no matters arising from the minutes
6.6  DECLARATION OF INTEREST.
No Member had any declaration of interest to make.
6.7  GWYNEDD COUNCIL MATTERS

The following report was received from Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams:-  The main item at the full Gwynedd Council meeting was the loss of four trains, two each way, on the Cambrian Coast Railway line when the new timetables are introduced at the end of the year. Gwynedd Council is to object to the loss of the trains and the affect it will have on locals travelling to and from work and social events along the coast. The loss will be against the Welsh Governments own policies of trying to reduce car usage. I and Cllr Gwynfor Owen asked for full support against the cuts. A special meeting of the Cambrian Coast Railway committee was held and there was unanimous objections from everyone. Cllr Owen attended a meeting of Transport for Wales in Shrewsbury and is to meet with Transport Minister Ken Skates MS to emphasise local objections. Train services in South Wales are increasing of up to 8 trains an hour, while we here could end up with one train every four hours. Complaints about the short time for consultation was dismissed by the TfW official.  New Licensing policies for alcohol and taxi’s are to be the same throughout the 6 north Wales local authorities. I have been supporting this measure for years. The Ardal Ni local regeneration group for Ardudwy have favoured a scheme of all community and ton councils working together and try to get grants for a full time project official for the area like other areas of Gwynedd have got. Lack of local transport, good jobs and homes were again highlighted. Using Llanbedr Airfield to create jobs was highlighted as was the need for better access to the airfield with a new Llanbedr by-pass. The village hall is still struggling to get officials and at a meeting it was decided, subject to community council approval, that a working group should be established to ensure that the work was done to upgrade and eventually open the village hall cafe. No doubt Cllr Denise Stone will give a fuller report. Work on improvements to windows and flat roofs are to be undertaken at the local school during the summer holidays. Talks have taken place with parents regarding the changes in school times. No doubt Cllr Sian Edwards, as the community council representative will have more details. There seems to be an excellent atmosphere between teachers, parents and pupils at the school.  Only four people turned up for a meeting about help for unpaid and family carers in Barmouth. Starting at 10am and finishing at 3.30pm excluding travelling seems to put people off attending. Gwynedd is to look at other ways to consult with unpaid or family carers. The Gwynedd and Mon Youth Justice Service has had an overall good rating following a recent inspection. There are a number of consultations taking place with details available on the Gwynedd web-site. I was asked by Cllr Evan Owen to find out what plans there were for new social housing locally. I mentioned to Adra that there were plans for 10 new rented properties and this was changed to two large dwellings. I was informed by Adra that alternative arrangements have been made and that there were no new plans to build social housing locally. It also appears that extra council tax money on holiday and second homes is being spent in Caernarfon and Bangor. There will be new social housing 






778.....................................................Chairman

developments in Harlech and Penrhyndeudraeth. Gwynedd Councillors will be affected by Purdah regulations leading up to the 4th July general election. No council equipment or buildings can be used etc. Meetings could also be cancelled to avoid showing preferential treatment to political parties over others. Congratulations was extended to the Clerk, Cllr. Annwen Hughes on been elected Chairman of the Communities Scrutiny Committee on Gwynedd Council.   I am available on 01341 242 758.
6.8  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Erection of first floor balcony and replacement of first floor window with french door 2 Tyn Llidiart, High Street, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/427D)
Support this application.
Variation of Condition 2 (Approved plans) attached to Planning Permission NP5/58/600C dated 22/09/2020 to include change in levels and addition of boundary treatment Ferndale, Dyffryn Ardudwy  (NP5/58/600E)
No comments on this application, but the Council wanted to draw attention to the fact that they had raised concern about the height of the building since construction work had started.
Erection of two-storey and single storey extension (Revised Application to one previously approved under reference NP5/58/615) Tŷ Bennar, Ffordd Benar, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/615B)

As this application had only been received, it was agreed that the Clerk would forward it to Members tomorrow.
Installation of dormer and rooflights on front elevation Coastal View, Bro Enddwyn, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/114C)
As this application had only been received, it was agreed that the Clerk would forward it to Members tomorrow.

6.9  MATTERS ARISING
A    Election of Officers for the year 2024/25:-
Chairman:- Cllr. William Hooban
Vice Chairman:- Cllr. Nia Rees

Elin Humphries Committee:- Cllr. Edward Griffiths

Planning sub committee:- Full Council

Finance sub committee:- Full Council

Cemetery sub committee:- Chairman, Vice Chairman, Cllrs. Edward Williams and  Sion Ifor Williams

Benches sub committee:- Chairman, Vice Chairman, Cllrs. Edward Williams, Sion Ifor Williams and Jennifer Yuill
Car park sub committee:- Chairman, Vice Chairman, Cllrs. Edward Williams, Edward Griffiths and John Ceri Evans

Play Park sub-committee:- Chairman, Vice Chairman, Cllrs. Sian Edwards, Edward Williams and Beth Bailey
One Voice Wales:-  Chairman and Vice Chairman

Public footpaths:- Chairman, Vice Chairman, Cllrs. Edward Williams, Sion Ifor Williams, Sian Edwards & Jennifer Yuill

Village hall committee:- Cllrs.Denise Stone and Edward Griffiths

Christmas sub-committee – Chairman, Vice Chairman, Cllrs. Beth Bailey, Sian Edwards and Jennifer Yuill

Primary School Governor:- Cllr. Sian Edwards.
Because Cllr. Steffan Chambers informed the Council that he was moving from the area and he would not be able to continue as a Member of the Council, it was agreed to re-discuss the above matter again at this month”s Council meeting when the Vice Chairman and more Members will be present.

B   Budget Plan 

It was reported that the Council had spent £57,575.15 (including bank charges) since the start of the new financial year and this was £37,676.15 more expenditure than what  was earmarked in the budget for the year. This is mainly because the Council has paid the final payment regarding development of the car park.
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C   Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont Improvements Group
Cllr. Steffan Chambers reported that there was nothing more to discuss with regards to the above matter since the last Council meeting only that the AGM is been held on the 24th June.
D  Village Hall
In the absence of Cllr. Denise Stone the Clerk reported that she had received a report from Cllr. Stone with regards to the village hall meeting that had taken place on the 8th of last month and it stated that only one member of the public was present it was agreed to carry on with the meeting. It was not possible to form a new committee but it was decided to try to form working task groups to tackle different areas of need and it was agreed to use the village survey to see if there were any potential volunteers. Also to approach people individually who might be interested in helping. All to contribute with regards to fundraising/publicity and a task group to be formed, to use Mantell Gwynedd with regards to grant applications and also ask Mrs Heather Williams if she would be willing to help to apply for grants. A rent review as needed and a task group to be formed and find out what other venues charge. As regards the cafe some tenders had gone out and others are to be delivered and if 3 quotes cannot be obtained they will use what they have received and Cllr. Nia Rees stated that she would ask another company for a quote. The task group would include Cllrs. Nia Rees, Jennifer Yuill, Edward Griffiths, Denise Stone and Mr. O. G. Thomas. Also include Cllr. William Hooban with regards to the back kitchen. Cllr. Hooban reported that he had received two quotes to carry out the work on the back kitchen and it was agreed to defer making a decision with regards to these until the next meeting as more are suppose to come in. Cllr. Edward Griffiths stated that part of the wall at the back of the hall needed attention and he had asked Mr. Mervyn Williams to carry out the work and everybody agreed to this.
E   Inspection of bus shelters, cemeteries and play park
Cllr. Sian Edwards reported that she and Cllr. Jennifer Yuill had carried out the above inspection on behalf of the Council and they reported as follows - that the bus shelter at Talybont was fine, the bus shelter on Ystymgwern Road was fine and the one near Ty Cerrig. Penybont Garden was fine, Morlo Park was fine. Around the toilets in Talybont needed cleaning and weeding and Cllr. Nia Rees agreed to contact Tim Tacluso to ask them to carry out this work and also to weed near Wern Fach estate and along the pavements. The  play park was fine but a mole had been there. The public cemetery needed cutting and Cllr. Jennifer Yuill reported that after receiving a message from the Clerk that moles had made a mess on one grave, had gone up to the cemetery but everything was fine and also she has removed the christmas wreaths etc from the graves, the tree in the public cemetery needed pruning back and Cllr. Edward Griffiths agreed to deal with this matter and also to cut back the growth by the bus stop near the new car park, Llanddwywe cemetery needed cuttingand Llanenddwyn cemetery needed cutting. Cllr. Jennifer Yuill agreed to do the inspection next month with Cllrs. Sian Edwards and Beth Bailey.
F   Develop Car Park
The Clerk reported that she had still not received a reply from Mr. Steffan Jones of Gwynedd Council about the toilet block. Cllr. Sian Edwards reported in the absence of Cllr. Edward Williams that she had received a copy of the signage from him to show to the Council Members. All Members were in agreement with the signage and the Clerk was asked to pass the message on to Cllr. Williams. The Clerk informed the Members that the car park had now been put onto the Council’s insurance policy.
G  ’81 Committee Bench
It was reported that the above matter had been put on the agenda because the present bench of the above committee which is located near the bus stop in the centre of the village needs attention. It was agreed by the Members that the Council had a duty to take care of this bench and to create a new bench from steel that would honour this committee and also past Councillors of this Community Council who have passed away and Cllr. William Hooban agreed to deal with this matter.
6.10  CORRESPONDANCE
A   Gwynedd Council – Environmental Department
Received a letter from the above informing the Council that Ffordd y Capel road will be closed on the 10th of this month so that works to repair a communication pipe on behalf of Welsh Water can be carried out.
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B   Gwynedd Council – Highways Department
Received a reply from Mr. Huw Williams, Coastal Access Warden with regards to the damaged boardwalks on the coastal path near Dalar, Talybont and stating that he had been there to make the boards safe for now until decking of the correct size arrived.
6.11  TREASURER’S REPORT
The Treasurer reported that there was £15,821.26 in the current account and  £15,067.23 in the reserve account.       
Invoices needed to be paid since last meeting
Mrs Annwen Hughes                         -  £273.06 (wages) + £105.55 costs = £378.61 
Evergreen                                            -  £335.00 –  cut grass in cemeteries

Mr. G. J. Williams                                 -  £87.00  -  cut grass in various places in Talybont

Mr. Gary Martayn                               - £330.00  -  cut grass in play park and around the benches

Clear Insurance Management Ltd   -  £412.73  -  additonal insurance after adding car park to policy
The above payments were processesed by Cllr. John Ceri Evans and Cllr. Nia Rees approved the payments and permission was granted to the Clerk/Treasurer to make payment on line or by cheque at the end of the meeting. 
Monies received since last meeting
Customs & Excise    -   £8,112.92 –  V.A.T reimbursement

Pritchard a Griffiths -  £1,908.00
 -   burial of the late Mrs Pauline Kington

Invoices paid since the last meeting

Catrin Soraya Williams – None - translation services 
The Treasurer reported that that the Internal Audit had been completed and there were no significant matters arising apart from the following –

Failure to review staff expense rates.

Lack of separation of duties in the creation and processing of online payments.

The annual precept does not result from an adequate budgeting process because of the 

failure to consider anticipated income
The Treasurer reported that she had completed the Annual Return up to 31st March 2024, the Members went through this return and agreed to approve it and it was also agreed that the Chairman and Clerk/Treasurer sign this on behalf of the Council.

6.12  ANY OTHER MATTERS

Concern was raised at the amount of cars parking near the old telephone exchange and therefore blocking the pavement. It was agreed to draw this matter to the attention of the police.
Cllr. Sion Ifor Williams reported that the wooden art design near the toilets in Talybont has gone rotten and he has taken the top part away for safety reasons. It was agreed that Cllr. Edward Griffiths would remove the rest so as to make the site safe.

Cllr. William Hooban informed the Members that he has filled the hole near the goal mouths on the football field and concern was voiced that some of this soil had been taken away without authority.

Cllr. Steffan Chambers stated as this was his last meeting he wanted to thank everybody for their hard work they have done and are doing for the Council and for their support over the last year since he was Chairman.

On behalf of the Members Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams thanked Cllr. Chambers for all the work he has done for the Council since been elected in 2017 and that he would be sorely missed by everybody. He was wished all the best in his new home in Dolgellau.

SIGNED...............................................................CHAIRMAN
DATE...................................................................
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